



President

Yvonne Thomson ytplace@gmail.com

Secretary

Sheryl Perera perera.home@xtra.co.nz

Treasurer

Joy Tongs

Almoner

Brenda Callear 233 8244

Committee

Christine Harrison
Dianne McGavin
Fiona Burrows
Helen Scott
Janet Reidy
Karen Warner

IW Bank Acct

12 3254 0081449 01

Dinner meetings:

If you advise us you are coming to a meeting, then don't turn up., we still require you to pay for your dinner as we have committed for

WHAT'S HAPPENING NOW

Wednesdays	Mahjong 7 - 8 pm
3 Sept	Tasty Tuesday at The Co-op 5:30
9 Sept	Book Group 1;30 @ Carol Woodfield's, 19 Portage Place
12 Sept	Craft Group 10am @ Anne Bennison
17 Sept	Club dinner and meeting 6pm come dressed to WOW!
25 Sept	Craft 10 - 12.Silky pillows, neonatal blankets @ Brenda Callear.
27 Sept	Walk and Talk Sth Wairarapa
Future	to add to diary
1 Oct	Tasty Tuesday at The Co-op 5:30
9 Nov	District Meeting New Plymouth
10 Oct	Craft group 10am - who can host?
14 Oct	Book Group @ TBA 1:30
15 Oct	Club dinner and meeting 6pm

September 2019

Happy Birthday

Alison McGregor Bev Lillico Cheryl Jones Christine Harrison Dianne Roberts Faye Raffan Wynnis Trippner

Almoner

If you, or someone you know, is experiencing illness or difficulties, please let me know. I will contact you or your family to identify how we can best support you. ... Brenda Callear

NOTES: Speaker for September is Carol Woodfield talking about district affairs and the Ruel Foundation.

District meeting on 9th November in New Plymouth. Great speakers, entertainment, information-sharing, food and friendship.
Resignations accept from Vanessa Bannister and Eve Connor.

Yvonne's Thoughts.

Last Saturday morning, instead of doing my normal which is watch grandchildren play sport, Christine, Brenda, Carol and I headed to Newtown to present the 'Look Good, Feel Better' cheque of \$1600. We had intended to look around the venue at the set-up for the class that was beginning at 10 am, present the cheque and head away for coffee.

However, everyone was very welcoming and we were asked to stay at least until the ladies received their gifts of a box of beauty products. Each lady had her own beautician, who went through the box with her. Make-up that was not the correct colour was swapped and one lady was chosen to be a model. It was a privilege to present the cheque on behalf of all of you. All involved were so appreciative of our efforts.

It certainly was a busy week with the outing to the Roxy Theater on the Friday before. We enjoyed a short talk about the history and purpose of the theater and we then watched a short movie about the history of film. After

Many of us went on to lunch at a variety of venues. Julia and Loraine, this was a lovely outing and the thirty or so women who attended it, loved it! Thanks again for your efforts.

Roxy Theater run many events, one that appealed to many of our ladies was a degustation movie. Some thought this would be a great event for our Christmas Meeting. I priced it online and found it was \$75 per head and took the suggestion to the committee for discussion. After much chat, we decided that although this would be a great Inner Wheel event, it might be more suitable as a Something Different activity. Your committee felt that Christmas at home would be more inclusive for all club members.

We have a busy meeting coming up on 17th September with our District Chairwoman speaking and our very own WOW show. I look forward to seeing all your creations.

Last meeting we had an inspiring talk about Days for Talks, see photo below. Days for Girls are always keen for donations of new, pure cotton, patterned fabric for the reusable sanitary products they make (no animal prints). This enables girls around the world to attend school and carry on a normal life. Even scraps of quilting fabric are of use. Bring to Sept meeting or give to Carol W.





IWNZ is delighted to be supporting the work of Look Good Feel Better NZ as our National Service Project. So far we have raised over \$30,000 for this very worthwhile cause





patient with any cancer. Inner Wheel Clubs across NZ are supporting LGFB through various fundraising and without our help LGBF would not be able to help as many women as they do now.



Yvonne presenting a cheque to Glenda Schmitt of LGFB for \$1,600 the funds raised from our film evening

These ladies are trained beauticians who volunteer their time to help support patients

Fun was had by all at the Roxy Cinema visit, followed on with lunch.









Don't forget to look at the Inner Wheel websites and facebook page which are full of interest and information and change all the time.

www.innerwheel.org.nz
and

